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Portobello Primary School


Unavoidable School Closure
Provided that health and safety considerations do not require otherwise, every endeavour will be made to keep Portobello Primary School open and to provide education for pupils.

1. Circumstances that could result in school closure

Gas Escape

The Emergency Repairs and Major Incidents Procedure should then be followed 
System Failure

If a “service-failure” occurs (eg gas, water, electricity or heating) head teachers are requested to adopt the course of action described in the Emergency Repairs and Major Incidents Procedure.

Interrupted Supply
Severe Weather Conditions

During severe winter weather conditions it may be necessary to close the school.  It should be borne in mind, however, that many of our pupils live locally and may have little difficulty in travelling to and from school.  Portobello Primary School should remain open whenever possible.

On occasions when staff and pupils have arrived at school, albeit in fewer numbers than usual, then it will be expected that the school will remain open for that day.  However, it may be proposed to close earlier than usual if weather conditions worsen during the course of the day.
Should it become necessary to consider closure of the school then the Headteacher is in the best position to judge the relative difficulties involved.  The Chair of Governors and Local Authority will also be informed of a school closure as soon as it is practicable.

Decisions to close school will normally be taken on a day-to-day basis particularly when the cause is          severe weather conditions.
Parents and carers may be informed of closure via:

· letter if advance notice can be given 
· broadcast on local radio if the closure is unexpected

· text message service 

· notice on our Twitter page @portobellopri

· notice on our website 
2. Staff

· Provided that suitable arrangements can be made then teaching and non-teaching staff should report for duty as normal when a school is closed to pupils.
· If a school is closed to both pupils and staff then these employees should offer their services to the Headteacher of another Gateshead school.
· In the event that weather conditions are so severe as to prevent a member of staff reaching his/her normal place of work then he/she should report to a Gateshead school near to home and inform the Headteacher.
· Should a member of staff be unable to reach a Gateshead school for the beginning of the school session because of the severity of the weather conditions then every effort should be made to attend for work as soon as conditions allow thereafter and the Headteacher should be informed. 
